www.lamorindaweekly.com

FREE Introductory yoga class at Lafayette Community Center Sat. Jan. 7 with Howard VanEs, author of "Beginning Yoga: A Practice Manual".

Find out why yoga is so popular! No experience necessary. Class time: 11:00 am -12:15 pm, wear clothing you can move in.

Register by calling 925-284-2232 or at www.lafayetterec.org

## MOFD Board Approves Building Purchase, Revises Purchase Method

By Lucy Amaral

t its December 28 meeting, the Moraga-Orinda Fire District (MOFD) Board of Directors formally approved the purchase of an office building to house the District's administrative staff. After extensive and questioned the need for such a public comment and further discussion by the Board members, the Board voted three to two to move Many noted that the District's unfunded ahead with the acquisition of 1150 Moraga Way.

Since April, the Board has been searching for an adequate site to said he was in attendance as a private house the combined administrative staff of MOFD. Currently, the staff is split, with half located at Orinda's Station 45 and half at Moraga's Station 41. A MOFD facilities committee report stated that Station 41 was in need of seismic, gender and space upgrades, and by combining the administrative offices offsite, this would allow MOFD to repurpose the existing space for use by firefighters. In order to repurpose the building, the current administrative offices must first be moved out. The Board had considered renting space from the City of Orinda or in an office building in Moraga, building a modular office space behind Station 41, and purchasing the building at 1150 Moraga Way,

which is located next to Station 41.

Most of the residents attending that night spoke out against the purchase of the building. Some likened it to real estate speculation using tax-payer money large space, while others doubted the accuracy of the building's appraisal. pension liability should take priority over a new building.

Orinda Mayor Steve Glazer, who citizen, was against the purchase and advised the Board to move with caution, encouraging them to rethink the recommendation and wait for the right circumstances and timing.

Those speaking in favor of the purchase felt that the real estate market was currently at the bottom and now was the best time to purchase the

The Board continued to be split regarding the purchase. Dick Olsen and Brook Mancinelli again voted against the proposal, with Mancinelli stating that purchasing the building would not get an engine to any part of the District any faster nor does it make any fire fighter do CPR any better.

Frank Sperling, Fred Weil and the rebuilding of Station 43.

John Wyro voted in favor of the purchase. Weil cited improved overall efficiencies and long term benefits. Wyro, who said he considers himself a fiscally conservative person, felt this purchase would have a positive impact on the operations of the District. "I am convinced that that based on all the information we have and the opportunity we have, that this will prove to be a good decision," he said.

How MOFD will purchase the building again changed at this meeting. Originally, the Board considered purchasing the building outright, but that idea was voted down due to cash flow concerns. A lease/purchase option was brought back to the Board as a way to finance the purchase of the building while addressing the need for a controlled cash flow.

During this meeting, MOFD Fire Chief Randy Bradley requested that a new option be considered and approved by the Board. Citing the opportunity for more flexibility with the office building, Bradley recommended that the building at 1150 Moraga be purchased with cash, and that a lease/purchase loan be taken out using Station 42 as security to pay for

Bradley stated that if the office building were paid in full, MOFD would have the flexibility to obtain a lower interest rate, lease space to a for-profit entity (which is not allowed if the lease/purchase agreement were against the office building), or even sell a portion of the building if that option became available.

Bradley offered information regarding a 20-year lease/purchase agreement and in his staff report reiterated that with efficiencies gained by consolidating the staff, costs will be

Again, the Board was split in their opinion of this option. Mancinelli said he had doubts as to the financing options being presented, felt it was a 'bait and switch' with the new proposal and opposed the idea that the District would mortgage one of the fire stations to essentially finance the administrative building.

Olsen, the other Board member who voted against the purchase, requested more time to review this new financial option. Board President Wyro said that while they have one financial package in front of them, they do have some time to consider options and charged Bradley to see if a

better financing package can be put together. Wyro requested this item be put on the agenda for the January meeting. The Board passed the financing option with 3 voting in favor and 2 abstaining.

The next Board meeting will held January 18, 2012 at the Moraga Library.



#### **Moraga Orinda Fire District**

#### **Board of Directors Meetings**

Meetings of the MOFD Board of Directors are open to the public and take place on the third Wednesday of each month in the Board Room, Administration Building 1280 Moraga Way, Moraga.

#### Next meeting:

**Next regular MOFD Board** meeting January 18, 2012 7:00 pm at the Moraga Library, 1500 St. Mary's Road (go to www.mofd.org as the meeting date approaches for more information)

## Local Schools Transition Kindergarten Entry-Age

#### ... continued from page A1

In the current school year, there are 18 kindergarten program will be held in kindergarten-students district wide in Moraga who had November birthdays—15 entered the school year as five-year olds and turned six in November, and three students started at age four years and turned five.

Enrollment numbers will determine how and where the transitional

the Orinda Union School District as well, says Kathy Marshall, the Director of Curriculum and Development. While the district is looking at a single transitional kindergarten class, Marshall says everything is dependent on

Brill believes the addition of the

transitional kindergarten program will be essentially cost neutral to his district, but he sees other benefits. "Developmentally I think it will be beneficial for students to be older when they start kindergarten," he says adding, "Our kindergartens are not just developmental, these are academic programs. We do much, much more."

Kindergarten Readiness Act of 2010		
School	Kindergarten	Transitional
Year	Entry Age	Kindergarten Eligible
2011-12	Five by December 2	Not required
2012-13	Five by November 1	Five between 11/2 and 12/2
2013-14	Five by October 1	Five between 10/2 and 12/2
2014-15	Five by September 1	Five between 9/2 and 12/2

# 2012-2013 Kindergarten Registration

Lamorinda's wonderful elementary schools will soon be registering next fall's Kindergarteners. To be eligible for Kindergarten, a child must have been born on or before November 1, 2007. For the new Transitional Kindergarten, a child must turn five between November 2, 2012 and December 2, 2012. You should register your Kindergartener at the school he or she will attend in the 2012-2013 school year:

## Lafayette

Registration will take place at the Lafayette School District's four elementary schools in January. An informational meeting will be held on January 10, 2012, 6:00-7:00 p.m. at Lafayette Elementary School (see article page A8).

### Tuesday, January 24, and Wednesday, January 25, 2012

Burton Valley Elementary, 561 Merriewood Drive (927-3550): 9:00-11:00 a.m. and 1:00-3:00 p.m.

Happy Valley Elementary, 3855 Happy Valley Road (927-3560):

8:30-11:30 a.m. and 1:00-3:00 p.m.

Lafayette Elementary, 950 Moraga Road (927-3570):

9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.

Springhill Elementary, 3301 Springhill Road (927-3580): 9:00-11:00 a.m.

### Moraga

Families new to the Moraga School District are invited to attend a Kindergarten Information meeting on February 2, 2012 at Joaquin Moraga Intermediate School Auditorium, 7:00-7:45 p.m. This meeting will provide information regarding enrollment in both Kindergarten and Transitional Kindergarten.

For more information go to the district's website at: www.lafsd.k12.ca.us

Registration of students entering kindergarten for the 2012-2013 school year will be held at the Moraga School District's three elementary schools in February.

### Thursday, February 9, and

### Friday, February 10, 2012, 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Los Perales Elementary, 22 Wakefield Drive (631-0105) Donald Rheem Elementary, 90 Laird Drive (376-4441) Camino Pablo Elementary, 1111 Camino Pablo (376-4435) For more information about kindergarten registration, please go to the district's website at www.moraga.k12.ca.us.

#### Orinda

Registration will take place at the Orinda Union School District's four elementary schools in February.

#### February 6, 7, 8, 9 (Monday thru Thursday), 2012, 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Del Rey Elementary, 25 El Camino Moraga (258-3099) Glorietta Elementary, 15 Martha Road (254-8770) Sleepy Hollow Elementary, 20 Washington Lane (254-8711) Wagner Ranch Elementary, 350 Camino Pablo (258-0016)

For more information go to the district's website at

www.orindaschools.org.



LOWEST PRICE IN Town!

STUFF....

AT THE

40% OFF SELECT UNITS

FOR 4 MONTHS!

UNBELIEVABLY LOW PRICES -

Was \$160 - Now \$96!\*

RENT A STORAGE UNIT NOW, BEFORE THESE ARE ALL GONE!

TAKE A TOUR AND RECEIVE A FREE GIFT, WITH OUR "THANKS"!







VAN TO MOVE IN WHEN YOU



\* SELECT PROMOTIONAL UNITS ARE LIMITED, RENT SOON! OFFERS EXPIRE 1/31/12



(925) 631-7000

WWW.5ASPACE.COM

ASK FOR YOUR 2012 NEIGHBORHOOD COUPONS WHEN YOU COME VISIT US!

